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18 August 2021
Department of Florida

At the General Membership Meeting of the American Legion, Post 318 on 14 August
2021, the General Membership unanimously endorsed Legionnaire Wayne Mulligan, for
election to the Office of District 12 Commander, Department of Florida, 2022-2023.

Wayne earned his eligibility by serving in the United States Air Force for 12 years, and
Army National Guard for 12 years, with Title X deployment to the Middle East for
Operation Iraqi Freedom.

Wayne has served on the Post Honor Guard since 2013, and has held positions on the
Executive Board, Adjutant, and Finance Officer. He also is the Boys State Chairman for
the Post and is on the Shooting Sports and Honor Guard Committee. At the District
Level, Wayne is Vice Commander, participates on the Department Executive Committee,
and is the Children and Youth Chairman . At the National Level, Wayne is serving in
third year on the Americanism Council, and attended the Fall Conference in
Indianapolis, In. October 12-16, 2019. He also attended the 98 National Convention in
Cincinnati and is planning to attended the 102™ National Convention next week.

Wayne has also completed the American Legion College, he has also attended the
Department Conventions and has taken several classes for Food Handler, Adjutant, and
Chaplain.

Respectfully,
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John Hayes Matt Dunleavy
Commander Finance Officer

FOR GOD AND COUNTRY





